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HARBOUR ISLE AT HUTCHINSON ISLAND EAST 

CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.
Board Meeting
Monday, March 21, 2016
Minutes

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  
·  President Karl Tutt called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The pledge of Allegiance was recited.
2.  ROLL CALL/ESTABLISH A QUORUM OF BOARD MEMBERS: 
·  The Board was polled.  Board members present were President Karl Tutt, Secretary Annette Sanniota, Treasurer Walt Dinneen, Director Elvis Rodriguez and Director Walter Lynch. Vice President John Murphy and Director Alan Goodhard were absent.  Also present were Dawn Atwood and Julie Lynch representing FirstService Residential.  There were 16 residents present.  A quorum was established. 
3.  PROOF OF NOTICE:  
·  Notice was posted on March 17, 2016 in accordance with Florida Statute 718.
4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
·  On a motion made by Walt Dinneen and a second by Annette Sanniota, the Board voted unanimously to waive the reading of the February 22, 2016 Board meeting minutes and accept as posted on the website. 
5.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
·  Karl Tutt presented the President’s report. Karl advised the membership that the insurance policies were due for renewal. Karl explained that FEMA changed  the flood zone classification from zone AE to zone X, zone X is not in a flood zone, therefore HIE is not required to carry flood Insurance, resulting in a  savings of $55,000.00 for the 2016 fiscal year. Karl advised that this savings would be deposited in the reserves and operating accounts. Karl explained that 2015-2016 total insurance premiums were $161,203.21; 2016-2017 total premiums will be $156,344.43 including the Building Law and Ordinance coverage rider included at no additional charge.   
6.   VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
· There was no Vice President’s report presented.
7.    SECRETARY’S REPORT:
·  There was no Secretary’s report presented.   
8.      TREASURER’S REPORT:  
- Walt Dinneen presented the Treasurer’s report. Walt advised the membership that the Association’s financial position looked very good. Walt explained that February’s income was $132,072.00; February’s expenses were $110,397.00 resulting in a positive cash flow of $14, 137.00. Walt advised that Reserves were at an all time high of $1,028,722.00. The board had also voted to renew our $250k Bank line of Credit. Walt explained that the plant replacement project was proceeding very well, with the help of Board members and volunteers they have saved approx $10k to $15k for the community by purchasing and planting the shrubs themselves. Walt also advised that the Association had received the Comcast rebate of $28,800.00.
9.         MANAGER’S REPORT:
· Dawn Atwood presented the Manager’s Report (On file). 
10.      NEW BUSINESS: 
·  A motion was made by Annette Sanniota to accept the 2016 insurance renewal package presented by Tequesta Insurance Agency for the annual premium of $156,344.43, seconded by Walter Lynch and passed unanimously.
11.       MEMBERSHIP SEGMENT:  

· Areas of concern addressed by the membership were lack of guest parking near bldg 7, smoking at the pool area, general condition of the dumpster rooms and installing a swipe card reader at the gate near the garages.   
12.       ADJOURNMENT:
· Walt Lynch moved the meeting to be adjourned, seconded by Elvis Rodriguez and passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:51 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Atwood LCAM
For and on behalf of the Board of Directors
